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Inter Office Memorandum 
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FROM: GABRIEL VILLALOBOS, ASSISTANT PLANNER 
 

DATE: MARCH 6, 2023 
 

SUBJECT: MINOR MODIFICATION 22-04 FOR INCREASE IN FENCE HEIGHT AT 3483 

SANTA CLARA CIRCLE 

 

 
The application for a minor modification to allow for an increase in the height of an existing wooden 
fence is recommended for denial by the planning division. The maximum height of all fences allowed in 
the R1 zone is 6-feet tall unless a minor modification is granted. A minor modification allows for a 
deviation from development standards to increase maximum fence height by 2-feet (allowing for an 8-
foot tall fence overall). A minor modification can be granted only if the request meets two specific 
findings, as follows:  
 

 Finding 1: the improvement will not be materially detrimental to the health, safety and general 
welfare of persons residing or working within the immediate vicinity of the project or to property 
and improvements within the neighborhood;  

 Finding 2: the improvement is not compatible and does not enhance the architecture and 
design of the existing and anticipated development in the vicinity. This includes the site 
planning, land coverage, landscaping, appearance, scale of structures, open space and any 
other applicable features relative to a compatible and attractive development. 

 
Planning staff has determined that the proposal does not meet the findings necessary to approve the 
minor modification and therefore recommends denial. Although the increase in fence height does not 
pose any significant danger,  the improvement would be materially detrimental to property and 
improvements within the neighborhood as the modification would allow for a fence height and design 
that is not present in the general area of the project site. In addition, there are no unique physical 
characteristics on the subject property, such as a change in grade between adjacent properties which 
could justify a fence height above the 6-foot maximum.  
 
Further, Planning staff also determined that the improvement is not compatible and does not enhance 
the architecture and design of development in the vicinity, including appearance and other site features 
relative to a compatible and attractive development. While the value of the fence best serves the 
subject property on which it is located, the fence exceeds the height of an existing abutting 6-foot block 
wall that separates the subject property from the neighboring property on the western boundary line. 
The fence is of a different height, color, and material compared to the abutting block wall, is unfinished 
on its back side, and is therefore not visually compatible with the abutting wall. A complaint was 
received regarding the 8-foot tall fence. In addition, Planning staff determined there were no other 
similar minor modification approvals within the immediate area that allowed for an increase in fence 



height to 8 feet; therefore, a taller fence height is also not compatible with fence heights in the general 
neighborhood. 
 

RECOMMENDATION  

 
Deny the request for a minor modification. The applicant may appeal the request to the Planning 
Commission by filing the appropriate appeal form and fees with the City Clerk within seven (7) days of 
the date of this decision. 
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